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14 February 2003.
Dear Ian
Re: Transfer objections: stronger rights for industrial and commercial customers.

Atlantic very much welcomes the opportunity to comment on the proposed, strengthened rights for I & C customers in relation to transfer objections.  

In previous responses on this subject, we have raised concerns that the objection process is increasingly being used erroneously by incumbent suppliers seeking to retain their market share. In our experience (which we would be more than happy to discuss with you), this whole area is open to abuse (and, indeed, IS abused) and compliance with either Condition 30 of the Gas Supply Licence or Clause 16 of the MRA is not easily enforced. The relevant gas transporter or MPAS is not obliged to check that any objections raised are valid and in accordance with the terms of the supply licence. Further, in gas, there is no obligation on suppliers to inform customers of the reason for the objection being raised. This makes it very difficult for the customer, or the gaining supplier, to determine whether or not the registration has been objected to legitimately. 
In short, we now believe that it would be far better for the workings of an effective, competitive market if the objection process in gas was aligned with that in electricity – i.e. suppliers should not be able to object on grounds of either debt or insufficient termination notice in respect of commercial customers. As it stands at present, suppliers can distort the market by misusing the right to object, thereby preventing customers from moving to other suppliers. This is obviously not in the best interests of customers. Unless, and until, a robust way of ensuring compliance is put in place, the risk that those customers will be objected to without grounds will always exist. 
Furthermore, the proposed changes do nothing to help customers who may wish to question an objection that they suspect to be invalid. In future, this will only be possible by challenging the suppliers’ contractual rights through the courts, thus involving the consumer in a costly and lengthy process. Many smaller I & C customers will simply not have the funds to become involved in protracted legal cases so will not pursue this avenue of redress. We believe, therefore, that, far from strengthening the rights of customers, these proposals actually weaken their position in the customer/supplier relationship.
If the ability to object in gas is not withdrawn, we would support Ofgem’s proposal for accepted standard contract terms that detail the circumstances under which the supplier will object. This would at least help to increase transparency in the objection process. Many smaller I & C businesses do not fully scrutinise the Terms & Conditions of contracts presented to them and this proposal would provide them with extra protection and confidence. 
If you would like to discuss the above comments in more detail, please contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Siobhan O’Loughlin

Regulation Officer
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